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King Pacific International Holdings Limited

(Incorporated with limited liability in Bermuda)

Announcement

The Board wishes to clarify the contents of various articles appearing in newspapers on 10th June, 2000 in respect of a writ of approximately HK$161 million filed against Mr. Cheng Chao Ming ("Mr. Cheng") and Jenson International Development Limited ("JIDL").

Mr. Cheng confirmed with the Company that he received a writ from China Merchants Bank an aggregate of US$20.67 million approximately (around HK$161 million) including a principal amount of US$16.4 million approximately (around HK$128 million) and interest of US$4.27 million approximately (around HK$33 million) today and he is going to meet with the senior management of China Merchants Bank to clarify this matter. 

Mr. Cheng confirmed with the Company that the loan from China Merchants Bank to Changjiang Power Development (HK) Co. Limited ("CPDL") is not related to the Company nor its subsidiaries. It is secured by his personal assets in the People's Republic of China and the corporate guarantee from JIDL. None of the Company's shares held by each of Mr. Cheng and CPDL has been pledged with China Merchants Bank.

This is Mr. Cheng's personal affair. The Company does not see that the writ would have any impact on the Company at the present stage. Further announcement will be made by the Company as and when necessary.


By Order of the Board


King Pacific International Holdings Limited


Xiong Pingbo, Paul


Director

   Hong Kong, 12th June, 2000
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the (Hong Kong iMail)
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